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September 18, 2013 
 
 
Tim Cazier, Environmental Protection Specialist 
State of Colorado 
Department of Natural Resources 
Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety 
1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 
Denver, CO 80203 
 
RE:  Notice of 112 Construction Materials Reclamation Permit Amendment Application 

Consideration, Fremont Paving & Redi-Mix, Inc., Evans #2 Pit, Permit No. M-2000-041 
 
Mr. Cazier: 
 
The notice of the above permit amendment was received on August 5, 2013 by the Department 
of Planning and Development.   
 
The mine known as Evans #2 under Special Use Permit No. 1999-007 was originally approved 
by the Pueblo County Planning Commission on May 25, 1999 with twelve (12) conditions of 
approval.  The special use permit was reviewed and approved in 2000 with a one-year review to 
be done in 2001.  In 2001 the special use permit was reviewed and approved with ten (10) 
modified conditions of approval and future review placed on a complaint basis only.  A copy of 
said approval is attached.   
 
On August 30, 2013, staff met with the representative, Angela M. Bellantoni, Environmental 
Alternatives, Inc. and the property owner to review the amendment and Special Use Permit No. 
1999-007.  It was found that unlined Evans Lake is being changed to a lined water storage 
reservoir with wetlands and open space.  Based upon these changes it was determined the 
applicant will need to submit an amendment to the special use permit, more specifically the 
reclamation plan.   
 
The representative submitted on September 11, 2013 an amendment to the special use permit 
and it will be scheduled to be heard by the Pueblo County Planning Commission on October 22, 
2013.  Upon a decision being made by the Pueblo Planning Commission a copy of the action 
letter will be forwarded to your office. 
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me. 
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Sincerely, 

s 
Dominga Jimenez-Garcia 
Planner II 
 
Attachment 
 
C:  Environmental Alternatives, Inc. c/o Angela M. Bellantoni 
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